FIRST YEAR
SUPERINTENDENT

by MICHAEL OLSON
GOLDEN VALLEY COUNTRY CLUB

Now that | have one year behind me as
superintendent of the Golden -Valley
Country Club, | look back over that year
and think about all the things | have
learned about golf course management.

The things in which | feel helped me the
most in the transition from assistant
superintendent to superintendent were the
experiences and responsibilities | had as
an assistant superintendent. Being given
the opportunity to attend greens committee
meetings, assignment of the daily
operations on the golf course, attending
local, regional and national conferences are
a few of the things which | think helped.
What | believe it all comes down to is the
more you are exposed to as an assistant,
the better you are going to be prepared
for the superintendent's position.

The first thing | did as superintendent
was to evaluate the entire property, to try
and sort through everything and put the
priorities in order. Once these priorities
were established long hours were spent
trying to accomplish them. There was so
much work to be done from making the
changes that | wanted to doing things that
just were not done over the years for one
reason or another. | think the most
frustrating times were not being able to do
all that | wanted to do because of too few
people, not enough equipment or just not
enough money. The season seemed to go
by very fast and | feel fortunate to have
had an easy summer for my first year of
growing turfgrass.

| feel that good communication among the

different people a superintendent deals
with is very important. Good public
relations with the membership, greens
committees, management staff, grounds

crew and others makes the job go much
smoother. Good communication with other
superintendents is also very important in
solving problems which come up, loaning
equipment or probably most important,
getting spirits and interests renewed!

| think that on a whole my first year as a
superintendent went very well. My crew
and | received many favorable comments
and some negative ones. We had good
weather most of the growing season. We
had some good luck and the most important
asset for a successful season for any
superintendent is a good responsible group
of people working for you.

There were frustrating times and there
were good times. We learned a great deal
from the mistakes we made and | am very
anxiously looking forward to and planning
for next spring.

One of my goals for next year is going to
try and host a M.G.C.S.A. monthly
meeting. | know many of you haven't seen
Golden Valley in many years and we would
like to have you here.

ASSOCIATE'S CORNER

NEW TOPDRESSING AND
SAND TRAP SOURCE

- by GAY-LYNNE SNYDER

MINNESOTA FRAC SAND

Thirty miles southwest of the Twin Cities,
located on a 198 acre site along Highway
169 is Minnesota Frac Sand, a new supplier
of silica sand.

A Division of the J. L. Shiely Company,
Minnesota Frac Sand is currently in its
third year of business. Plant construction
began in the fall of 1980 and the summer
of 1981 marked the first shipment of a
premium quality silica sand to the oil
servicing companies.
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